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COMPREHENSIVE EVALUATION OF OTTAWA UNIVERSITY 
 
January 2011 marks the beginning of Ottawa University’s period of self-evaluation that will 
culminate in its ten-year comprehensive review by the Higher Learning Commission (HLC). 
Self-study is a requirement for continued accreditation but, more importantly, it is an opportunity 
for renewal, institutional improvement, and strengthening of our heritage, mission, purposes, and 
identity.  
 
Self-study will require our very best efforts and the concerted involvement of administrators, 
faculty, staff, students, alumni, and trustees. The process will be characterized by individual and 
collective initiative, by an emphasis on effective communication, and by a commitment on the 
part of all to increased institutional effectiveness and to student learning for lives of service. 
 
Vision 2020 provides the framework for self-study and is key to Ottawa University’s success—
the strategic planning process, the evaluation of progress to date, the implementation of Phase II, 
and the outcomes expected by 2013-14. Ottawa University will build on its excellent record of 
accomplishments, will unite the talents of its combined academic and administrative leadership, 
and will bring together all University constituencies for a successful and enriching self-study 
experience. HLC expects your participation, as do I. We do many things that are important for 
our future, but few are as critical as this. So let’s do this work with vigor and creativity. 
 
Ottawa University will engage in self-study in light of the following objectives:  
 

• To evaluate itself in light of its mission statement, to identify strengths and 
challenges, and to adapt its programs and practices in order to accomplish its 
purposes more effectively. 

• To evaluate progress made in response to concerns of the 2003-04 HLC team and to 
continue development of improvement strategies. 

• To respond to HLC’s heightened expectations for the assessment of student academic 
achievement, beginning with immediate conversion to an electronic assessment 
process. 

• To seek HLC approval of new graduate program(s) and/or new location(s). 
• To demonstrate formally how Ottawa University satisfies the criteria for continued 

accreditation and their associated core components. 
 
Jan Stone, Associate Vice President for Regulatory Affairs, in reprising her 2003-04 role as 
director of the self-study process, will announce shortly the membership of the self-study 
steering committee. I am confident that this group will embrace its challenge and opportunity 
with thoroughness, integrity, and excellence. We welcome the process and its expected 
outcomes: A strengthened Ottawa University community and successful reaccreditation in 2013-
2014. 
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